
GERMANTOWN COMMUNITY LIBRARY BOARD 
Tuesday, July 20, 2010, 5:00 P.M. 
Germantown Community Library 

 
 
 
The Germantown Community Library Board met on Tuesday, July 20, 2010, at the Germantown Community Library.   
Chairman Tom Cates called the meeting to order at approximately 5:10 p.m. and a quorum was established. 
 
Present:   Chairman Tom Cates, John Drinnon, Hillery Efkeman, Eric Henager, Vince Hughes, and Margaret Owens. 
 
Absent:    Hesen Jabr. 
 
Staff Present:  Community Services Division Director George Brogdon and Library Director Melody Pittman. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF June 15, 2010 MINUTES 
 
A motion was made by Margaret Owens, seconded by Hillery Efkeman, to approve the minutes of June 15, 2010 as 
distributed.  Motion unanimously approved. 
 
LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 
Melody Pittman stated that June 2010 had been the largest circulation month ever for the library at 40,083 books.   
 
Other highlights of Ms. Pittman’s report: 
 

• She also reported that on July 7th Memphis Light, Gas and Water gave away 250 energy kits in about an 
hour at the library.   
 

• On Sunday, July 18th, more than 100 people attended the Cypress Creek Concert, a bluegrass band that 
performed in front of the windows in the Germantown Community Library.    
 

• She spoke about Mango languages database which would be available soon and stated it was going to be a 
great asset for people to be able to use at the library and/or online through their library cards by remote 
access.    
 

• She reminded everyone about the special needs pool party at the Germantown Athletic Club at 7:45 p.m. on 
July 23rd and acknowledged the Germantown Woman’s Club for giving a grant for that event.   
 

• She also reminded everyone to be present for the July 26th Board of Mayor and Aldermen meeting at City 
Hall when the library would present a report. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:37 p.m. 
 


